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COMISION NACIONAL DEL MERCADO DE VALORES (CNMV)
 

In compliance with article 228 of the Consolidated Text of the Spanish Securities Market 

Law, ABERTIS INFRAESTRUCTURAS, S.A. (“Abertis” or the “Company”), hereby notifies 

the Spanish national Securities Market Commission of the following  

RELEVANT FACT 

The Chilean government has granted Autopista del Sol through its Chilean subsidiary, 

Víaschile (one of the concessions controlled by Abertis with a 80% stake together with ADIA 

with the remaining 20%) all required authorizations to undertake works worth ~€110Mn 

(excluding VAT) in exchange for the extension of the concession term. 

The investment to be carried out by the concession consists of the construction of third 

lanes between Santiago and Talagante and complementary works that will serve to solve 

congestion problems caused by the significant increase in traffic in recent years. 

In exchange, Autopista del Sol will extend its concession term for 22 months until 2021.  

With an extension of 132 kilometers, Autopista del Sol constitutes the main connection of 

the city of Santiago with the Port of San Antonio, Chile’s largest port with an area of 

influence in central Chile and the province of Mendoza in Argentina. During 2017, Autopista 

del Sol contributed with €71Mn in revenues and €56Mn in EBITDA to Abertis’ consolidated 

results. 

Through this agreement, Abertis reinforces its commitment to public-private partnerships 

with the objective to find value-creation solutions for the territories through agreements 

with the public Administrations. 

 

 

 

Madrid, 12 March 2018 
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